

BRITISH EROADCASTING CORPORATION SOUTHAMPTON STUDIO CENTRE SOUTH WESTERN HOUSE SOUTHAMPTON S09 1PF TELEPHONE AND TELEGRAMS SOUTHAMPTON 26201

28th November, 1977.

Dear Hugh,

Last Thursday was absolutely splended - not only was it a complete success as a dummy run for commentary auditions etc., but I thoroughly enjoyed myself into the bargain. Even with only two competing boats, the day proved conclusively how exciting match racing can be.

I tried to thank as many people as possible before I skulked off to my pit again, but there must have been many who were involved but not present. Do please thank everyone concerned on my behalf - if things continue to go as well as they have started, I am sure we'll be out there next April with the cameras.

I cannot get down to meet Jeremy this week, but I have Monday, Wednesday and Friday (when you are coming to us) free next week. Perhaps you could let me know which day would be the most suitable.

Again; many thanks for the superb organisation,

Yours

Malcolm Adams.